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Dear Resident / Owner 
 
THE GLASGOW CITY COUNCIL  
(GARNETHILL AREA) 
(TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT AND PARKING CONTROLS) ORDER   
 
As a local resident/business, I write to advise you that we are commencing the 
process to amend existing the parking controls for the Garnethill area. 
 
Prior to the statutory process we are holding a public exhibition in the Garnethill 
Multicultural Centre, 21 Rose Street G3 6RE on Thursday 22nd March 2018 between 
2pm and 8pm and Saturday 24th March 2018 between 12pm and 4pm. Council 
officers will be in attendance to explain how the scheme could work and to answer 
any questions or concerns you may have. 
 
Currently visitors to the area experience difficulty in purchasing the vouchers, there 
are now fewer places selling them than when they were first introduced. Therefore 
we are proposing a different payment method for visitors to pay for their parking. 
This would be our mobile phone payment syatem which operates throughout 
Glasgow. Using this system people can pay for parking by using an App or by 
phoning up. Details are available at www.myringgo.co.uk This has become a popular 
way for people to pay for their parking, rather than using a pay and display machine. 
Utilising this will also mean we do not have to install pay and display machines 
throughout the area. 

 
The other elements of the proposal are: - 
 

 Residents parking permits at £50 per annum. This will bring the resident 
parking permit price into line with other schemes throughout the city. 

 Business parking permits at £700 per annum, this has been requested by a 
local business. 

 To make the lanes Restricted Parking Zones which means we can enforce a no 
waiting at any time restriction without the need for yellow lines. 

 Changes to the one-ways if required. 

 Minor changes to parking layouts, including additional parking bays where 
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appropriate. However, it may be difficult to provide any more parking. 

 2 hour maximum stay for pay to park using RingGo. 

 New parking tariff at 60p for 12 minutes. This is the same as the city centre, if it 
was cheaper than the city centre it would encourage more people to park in this 
residential area. 

 Request for a disabled parking bay adjacent to 103 Hill Street. 
 

There are currently no proposals to change the following:- 
 

 The resident visitor vouchers will remain as they are. 

 Charges will still apply Monday to Sunday 8am to 10pm. 

 Loading restriction “No loading Monday to Saturday 8am to 6pm except for 
goods vehicles” will remain. 

 
Any future updates will be available to view at www.glasgow.gov.uk/saferparking  
 
I hope that you can attend this informal drop in session and we look forward to 
seeing you to hear your views. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Andy Waddell 
Head of Infrastructure and Environment 
Land and Environmental Services 
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